Dear ,

Please allow us to draw your attention to the following.

We are Le Pont Organization, a cultural organization based in Aleppo, initiating numerous art expositions and events annually since our foundation in 1996. 
Every year we organize two big international festivals in Aleppo, the International Photography Gathering (since 1997) and the International Women’s Art Festival (since 1999). Both festivals are tremendously popular and successful. 150 artists participate annually in both events, and approximately 28000 visitors come to our art festivals and cultural activities per year. 
This year we planned for the first time to organize a photography festival in Damascus, under the name Contact Festival (July 18 ,2004), with participating photographers from 17 different countries. However, the Syrian Minister of Culture took the chance to please some of his friends and contacts who are enemies of the festivals, as their character and atmosphere is in their view too free and independent, by obstructing the Contact Festival. He achieved this by withdrawing the promised financial support for the event only four days before the opening. This decision made the continuation of the Contact Festival impossible, as this budget could not be compensated. The best way to resolve the situation was to cancel the Contact Festival altogether, no matter how painful this decision was for us. The cancellation infuriated the Minister of Culture though, as he considered it a great personal insult disgracing his reputation and position. The Minister expected Le Pont Organization to continue the Contact festival no matter what, even without the budget which was promised to us and of which we were completely dependent. 

At the moment, two months later, the revengefulness and injured pride of the Minister of Culture lead him to the decision to stop both our annual art festivals: the 8th Photography Gathering  and 6th Women’s Art Festival. 
This new political attack on our activities did not surprise us, as in 2003 we received the order of one member of the Board of the Ba’ath Party, Mr Ahmed Dergam, summoning us to instantly stop all our cultural activities.  
Our situation now: we have only nine days left for the opening of the Photography Gathering (Sept 24), and the terror of the Minister of Culture is continuously threatening the festivals. 
The Minister even send out messages to all Embassies and international culture centers which are cooperating with Le Pont Organization and supporting the festivals, warning them to stop all contact and cooperation with Le Pont Organization.

However, many artists have booked their flights, sent their work, prepared lectures and workshops, the catalogue is about to be printed, and the posters and invitations are printed and about to be distributed. 

We can not and will not cancel the festivals. Even though we are forced to spend all our time on protecting the festival and beating against the wind instead of doing the urgent, necessary actual work of preparing the exhibition, framing and hanging the work, arranging the accommodation of the artists, etc.   
We will continue no matter what, even if we will be terrorized and obstructed so vehemently that we are in the end only able to open an exhibition with just one photo on the wall. 
Thank you for your attention.
Le Pont Organization, Aleppo, Syria
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